
 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

  
 
 

 

WASHINGTON STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

Thank you for scheduling your Infection Control Assessment and Response 
(ICAR) consultation with the Washington State Department of Health (DOH). 
ICAR consultations are non-regulatory and provide an opportunity for 
collaboration and learning. 

What to expect FOR OUTPATIENT 
DIALYSIS FACILITIES 

More information about the ICAR: 
• Upon arrival, the DOH Infection Preventionist will meet with 

the Facility Administrator and staff responsible for Infection 
Prevention. 

• The DOH Infection Preventionist will assess vascular access 
care practices and the environment of care and will offer 
recommendations and resources that will assist you in keeping 
staff and patients safe. 

• Additional topics to discuss include transmission-based precautions and PPE availability, environment of 
care cleaning, and vaccine access. 

• Facility HAI (including BSI and hospitalization) data will be reviewed. 

What can you expect after your ICAR? 
A summary outlining best practices and recommendations for improvement will be provided  
and will include: 
• Resources to address areas for improvement 
• Infection Prevention practice resources 

Thank you Contact Information: General Information: 
for inviting HAI-FieldTeam@doh.wa.gov doh.wa.gov/icarus into your 

(206) 418-5500 facility. Have 
questions? 

DOH 420-365 January 2023 
To request this document in another format, call 1-800-525-0127. Deaf or hard of 
hearing customers, please call 711 (Washington Relay) or email civil.rights@doh.wa.gov. 

The ICAR Program is a non-regulatory and complimentary service provided by the Washington State Department of Health and we will not share facility 
assessments with the Department of Social and Health Services unless an egregious violation is observed. 
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